
TOWN OF BASIN, REGULAR WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday, November 6, 2012
TOWN HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 
Call to Order  @ 7:00 PM
Roll Call:  Mayor Kania, Dave Cooper, Lyle King, Deb Rathbun, and Heath Hopkin.
Also Present:  Sherman Allred, Chief of Police Chris Kampbell, Karla Pomeroy, Stacey Lesher,  Clerk/Treasurer Danielle Chapman, Sue Taylor.

Sue Taylor with Lovell, Inc. presented the Council with information on possible upcoming grant possibilities, including a County-Wide Economic Development Master Plan.  Dave Cooper made a motion to support this up to the amount of $1,935.00 for a cash match on the grant, contingent on other Towns within the County supporting the request for the grant filing, Lyle King seconded the motion.  Discussion:  Dave Cooper expressed his appreciation for the local Chamber efforts.  The motion carried with a unanimous vote. 

The Council reviewed a request from Dave and Carole Blakeman to limit “jake brakes” in town. The Council declined to stipulate this by ordinance. Mayor Kania stated that she would follow this up with a phone call to discuss with them personally, the council agreed.

Public Hearing:  Mayor Kania opened the advertised public hearing on a budget transfer for Raw Water Construction at 7:33 pm.  No public provided comment and the hearing was closed. Clerk /Treasurer Chapman indicated that landowner funding of Raw Water Main extension has been received. Lyle King made the motion to approve the Budget Transfer Resolution #2012-1106-01 as presented. Deb Rathbun seconded. Discussion: None. The vote passed with a unanimous vote.  

The Council reviewed a WYDOT Cooperative Agreement for Sidewalks along 4th Street, on North and South End of Town.  WYDOT is ready to enter into an agreement with the Town of Basin and it has been reviewed by the Town Attorney. The match requirement based on the Engineering estimate will be $98,940.00.  The Town is also required to maintain the infrastructure once it has been built.  Mayor Kania recommended that she would like to see this money come directly from the 5 cent sales tax that is designated to street improvements and budgeted into the next fiscal year.  Lyle King made a motion to accept the agreement as presented, Heath Hopkin seconded the motion and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.

Residential Relending:  No current applications right now.

The Council discussed the notice from BH Solid Waste Board concerning an application for a major permit amendment.  The Council was all in favor of Mayor Kania writing a letter on behalf of the Town of Basin to support this major amendment.

Electric Update:  Foeman Stacey Lesher gave the Council an update regarding Pole Inspections:  TCT West owns 6 poles that have been condemned, the rest, approximately 28, belong to the Town of Basin. These are scheduled for replacement over the winter. Mayor Kania to contact TCT concerning their poles. The clearing for the Mecklam acres line rebuild has begun.  The cardboard crusher is up and running and fully functional.  Financing update:  RFP’s have gone out to the Banks regarding the financing end of the Loop feed project.  

Water/Sewer/RW Update:  Mike Dellos was not present but had provided a written report. Fire Hydrants all have been replaced per the testing done earlier.  The Town is still looking volunteers for Sewer Master Plan Steering Committee.  

Law Enforcement Update:  Chief of Police, Chris Kampbell gave the Town an update and will be perusing several Grants again.  

Administration Update:  Clerk/Treasurer Danielle Chapman provided the Council with a monthly update.

Mayor Kania updated the Council with regards to the results of clean up week.  The Town only took an additional 1,680 pounds to the landfill that week as compared to same week last year with a lot of yard waste going to the compost rather than the landfill.

Building Permit:  

1. Sherman Allred-102 S. 6th Street-Build deck at back door, railing for front step

2. Michael Fielder-407 Crescent Drive-4’ chain link around the front yard

3. Ted Dillard-602 S. 8th Street-Tear off old roof-and put on new one

Heath Hopkin made a motion to approve all the building permits as presented, Dave Cooper seconded the motion and the motion carried with a unanimous vote. 

Roundtable:  Lyle King asked about composting process. Steve Vanderpoleg will be at Regular Meeting and can address that topic.  Mayor Kania stated that this year due to the timing of the Christmas Holiday, she is requesting that the Council allow a Holiday day for Christmas Eve.  The Council agreed to act on the request at the regular meeting on the 13th.

There being no further business to discuss, Heath Hopkin made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8.07 PM,  Lyle King seconded and the motion carried with a unanimous vote.



                                                      


 ___________________________________________________
                                                        


Amy Kania, Mayor                 
___________________________________________________
Danielle Chapman, Clerk/Treasurer 
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